



MINUTES OF SILVERDALE PORT SPECIAL MEETING ON 4/20/2017
A Special Meeting of the Silverdale Port Commission was called to tour Kitsap County Pump Station #3 in Silverdale.  A Notice of the Special Meeting was placed on the Port office door and the Commissioners signed a waiver of Notice of Special Meeting both of which are attached to these minutes.

The meeting began at 6:00 PM at the pump station.  In attendance were: Commissioner Aus; Commissioner Scholfield; Port Administrator Theresa Haaland; Kitsap County Director of Public Works, Andy Nelson; Senior Program Manager Kitsap County Public Works – Sewer Utility Division, Stella Vakarcs; and local attorney Phil Havers representing the Central Kitsap Community Council (CKCC).  Commissioner Greaves arrived at 6:20PM. 

During the tour of the pump station the possibility of moving the above ground electronics was discussed.  Mr. Nelson explained that besides the distance and the emergency cutoff being issues, picking up the current footprint and moving it to a different location is not possible as it is not cost effective.  He said that the County is looking at all options to limit the visual impact by minimizing the horizontal and vertical footprint of the building.  Mr. Havers asked if the building could be moved to the grassy area just north of where it currently sits.  Mr. Nelson said that may be possible; although, the grassy area is owned by the Port.  Commissioner Aus suggested a possible land swap between the County and the Port be discussed, as freeing up that area on the waterfront would benefit the community.  Mr. Havers asked, if it is decided not to move the building could a mound of earth, similar to that on the west side of the Waterfront Park, be placed in front of it, making it less intrusive to the area.  Mr. Nelson showed a possible design of a building that had a natural look with split cedar siding.  He explained that there are other things that could be done with the building as well, such as a rock filled wall or a mural.  The idea of having a vertical garden was also mentioned.  Mr. Havers said that the CKCC recently had an informal poll and determined the public feels murals are outdated and they prefer etched stone.  Ms. Vakarcs said that imprinted concrete will be used on the round-about.  Commissioner Scholfield explained that Port property adjacent to the County’s bulkhead is eroding and the Port would like to work with the County to create some sort of soft beach protection to that area.  Maybe that can be included in this project.  Commissioner Aus added that having stairs or a boardwalk would also be beneficial.  Mr. Nelson said that the Port can be involved in the design or at the least be informed along the way.  Ms. Vakarcs explained that replies to the Request for Proposals (RFP) for the design of the project have been received and County employees are starting to review them.   The work along Washington Avenue is scheduled to be in full swing in May of next year.  Commissioner Scholfield suggested that the County consider allowing the use of golf cart-type transportation in the area during that time to lessen the burden on local businesses.  Ms. Vakarcs explained that the County will maintain access on Byron Street.

At 6:50PM everyone headed to the Port office to attend the regularly scheduled meeting.
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